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Adrenalin Devon Junior Minor League

General Secretary Information Sheet 17
My Phone number   07715651907       My e mail mark.rowlesdjm@gmail.com
ID Registration Scheme

I am being contacted by quite a few Clubs about ID cards and the Player Registration Scheme and have spoken with Devon FA again this morning who are still finalising some details before releasing information.
I assure you that I will be in touch with the information as soon as it has been shared with me but to date there is no firm information to share.
Registering with Your County FA’s

It is that time of year again when your Club has to register with your County FA and I would be really grateful if you can ensure

· You register your Club as soon as possible and not wait until the deadline

· Ensure that the teams you register in terms of their name are the same as the names you provide the League.  This will greatly assist in terms of getting the administration completed early for the Whole Game System

· Please ensure that any outstanding Charter Renewal actions are completed by no later that the 30th June 2019.  If unsure of what may be required, please liaise with your local FA contact which is Richard Pallot for Cornish Clubs and Abigail Heal or Dai Carpenter for Devon Clubs.

Revised Form 5 Registration Form

In the same e mail as this newsletter is sent is the new revised FORM 5 that I am sending to all clubs prior to the 1st June in Word and PDF, so you can register players before inputting Information onto the whole game system, please ensure you  check all players addresses and information to ensure fully correct on system, and to add Parent/Carer Emails to link players to the parent if they have been provided them on the form.
If you have any queries re the registration process please contact either Steve Conteh or Lewis Bell.

Under 7 and Under 8 Development Leagues

Our Under 7 and Under 8 Development Leagues finish this weekend and my sincere thanks to Lewis Coombes and Matt Coates from Manadon Football Development Centre and Phil Cardew and Justin from Goals Soccer for their work that has made it possible.  In the end 32 teams have participated in this first year pilot project and feedback has been very positive.  
Invoices are to be sent to all Clubs for their fees in next 24 hours and I will be very grateful if these can be paid as soon as possible.
Cup Finals 2018 – 2019
I would like to thank members of the Executive Committee for their considerable efforts in making the Cup Finals such a success this year.  Special thanks to Des O Leary who was with me at every Cup Final Day and was responsible for bringing all the equipment and collating all the Finances and to Steve Conteh for producing all the match day programmes. Whether collecting money at the gate, undertaking car parking duties or ensuring the presentations ran smoothly after the game your efforts were really appreciated.  Another special mention to Julie Metters who supported us on four of the days.
I would also like to record my enormous thanks to Torpoint Athletic, Saltash United, Elburton Villa, Tavistock FC and Manadon FDC for hosting the finals and ensuring their facilities were made available to the League.  All the Club’s committees made us feel extremely welcome.

Finally my thanks to Brian Rimes for ensuring every game had a referee and two assistants ( a total of 75 officials required.
Club Confirmation of Entry into League 2019 – 2020
I can confirm that all Club’s that entered the Adrenalin Devon Junior and Minor League last Season other than Edgmoor and St Cleer have confirmed entry into the League for the forthcoming Season.  New Clubs wishing to enter include Liskeard Athletic Juniors, Whitleigh Youth FC, AFC Sumo and a team from Launceston.  All these Clubs will be vetted prior to the Annual General Meeting.
Team registration forms have been circulated and need to be returned by no later than Wednesday 5th June 2019.  Please include all the teams you intend to run and if in doubt include so that we have a maximum number of teams that potentially will be playing in 2019 – 2020.

Devon Junior Minor League Presentation Evening

Tickets are selling really quickly for the Presentation Evening ( in particular Session 1 ) and so if you have a team that is at the Presentation Evening please can you ensure they are aware as the tickets are sold on a strictly fist come first served basis and have to be purchased from Plymouth Pavilions.  Please go to their website for all the details you need.

A reminder that the Presentation Evening is on Saturday 15th June 2019
New Rules and League Executive Officer Nominations for 2019 – 2020
The new rules being proposed for next Season are currently being finalised and will be sent to all Clubs 14 days prior to the Annual General Meeting.  There are quite a few changes being proposed and the League is determined to ensure that all Rules are included to be voted on at the Annual General Meeting as the omission of a couple of rules last year caused some issues that the League will wish to avoid in the forthcoming Season.  In addition there have been a few rules found that contradict each other and these are also being sorted.
I can confirm that the League only received one nomination by the deadline from someone outside the existing Executive to join the League and this was from Paul Conteh who has put himself forward for the vacant Mini Soccer Co-ordinator position as Shane is standing down at the end of the Season.  A couple of people subsequently have expressed an interest in the vacant Asst Secretary and Charter Standard / Respect positions but wish to be provided with further information before they stand. 
Website Launch

A reminder that our new website address is www.djmleague.co.uk
Handbook Changes

Hooe Rovers have a new Secretary with immediate effect

Ian Dyer
Email: dedyer@blueyonder.co.uk
Mobile no: 07856 037495
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Next League Manager Meeting

The next League Management meeting is our Annual General Meeting and is scheduled for  Monday 10th June 2019 at the Jan Cutting Centre starting at 7.00pm
Mark Rowles

General Secretary.      22nd May 2019
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